
Report of March Parish Council meeting 
Present: Andrew Hargreaves, Margaret Cleave, Sheridon Rosser, Brian Pollard, 
Graham Tape, Royston Symons, Peter Harwood, C. Fry, D. Richardson, Pamela 
Brewer (clerk) 
Apologies for Absence: Christine Hobbs, Maxwell Allin, Paul Wingard, 

Parish Paths: Following a successful meeting between Mr Richardson 
(Footpath Co-Ordinator) and the Council’s Sub- Committee, contact is being 
made with landowners in an effort to improve gates, access, signage etc.  All 
footpaths, including numbers have been marked on the parish map at the Parish 
Hall, and future suggestions included putting a copy of map in the Kiosk at 
Grimscott and producing a booklet about the PRoW 
Planning Applications: 
 PA15/00651 Listed building consent for replacement roof at Anderton Farm for 
Mr. S. Ridley  
PA15/00898 Installation of new window on south facing gable end and new roof 
lights to kitchen on east elevation at Oakstone for Mr D. Mitchell  
Planning Decisions: 
APPROVED; Workshop Unit (B2) at Davcar, Unit 4, The Workshops, Red Post for 
Mr. D. Brown 
Listed Building Consent for Conversion of existing garage and storage 
outbuildings to form a new 2 bed cottage, including demolition of a 20th 
Century block built garage and excavation to improve car parking and a small 
extension to form living area at The Old Post Office for Rockpool Property Ltd  
  
REFUSED:  Construction of replacement dwelling followed by demolition 
of existing dwelling at Willowbrook Farm for Mr B Cowell 

Other Business: 
• R A Rowe & Co Architects, are submitting a planning application for an 

Archive room at the Parish Hall  
• The chairman has forwarded a letter regarding “Cornwall for change” 

and there will be another meeting shortly when action will be to expose 
matters in the press and notify the Secretary of State. 

• Letter to be sent to Chief Executives of EA & Cornwall Council and Dan 
Rogerson MP supporting EA efforts in enforcing actions at Pigsdon Quarry  

• The Parish calendars have been successfully received but there are still 
60 left  

Following the Parish Council meeting, a presentation was made to Nigel Hunt in 
appreciation of his 30+ years as editor of the Parish News. 


